Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Since your answer was unsatisfactory, I now require to see a copy of the certificate supplied by the specialist contractor to satisfy myself that the exteriors were included in their scope of work and if the exteriors were sealed in hazardous material what action was taken to make the blocks safe from the release of such material into the atmosphere at implosion.  
ANSWER:  

We have made careful investigation of the as built drawings of the buildings, the building themselves, and drawn upon over 40 years of occupation of the building, and more recently as the building has been opened up by the removal of all the windows and internal furnishings we can confirm there is no evidence of the use of deleterious materials within the external fabric of the buildings.

The building fabric is constructed of building industry standard materials as referenced in the structural Engineers report, comprising in-situ reinforced concrete construction, concrete floor slabs, steel & concrete columns with pre cast cladding elements. The pre cast units have an exposed aggregate finish, part of the façade at lower levels changes to precast inset panels. The external fabric is not considered to be a risk re deleterious / hazardous materials.

The buildings will be demolished by controlled initiated collapse in line with statutory legislation, the processes & activities are actively monitored by the Health and Safety Executive to ensure public safety.

Please find attached Air clearance certificates.
We have redacted a small amount of personal information, such as names and signatures since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
Bosworth House

9-15 Princess Road West

Leicester, LE1 6TH

E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

